
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank you all so much for your support and all of your understanding whilst we get to grips with 
this new way of teaching your children.  

I thought I’d send this out to set out the key points of how our remote online learning will continue 
in year 1. 

 

1. There will be three daily live lessons English 9.45am, Maths 1.30pm and Story/ topic 
3.00pm. Each session will last for 30 minutes approximately.  

2. There will be no live lessons Friday. Work will be set and posted on the school website for 
that day.  

3. Please do not allow your child to complete work set for a live lesson before your child has 
attended the lesson.  

4. There will be two assignments set each week, one in English and one in maths. These will be 
set in assignments on teams and there will be brief feedback on each. This is optional.  

5. There will be topic projects set on the school website for you to work on together. This term 
there will be Design and Technology followed by Science then History. 

6. The school website also has links to some online books for your child to access. This can help 
them to continue their reading at home.  

7. The Ruth Miskin phonics you tube channel also provides daily lessons for your children to 
access.  

8. During live lessons if there is any technical issues please write it in the chat and myself or 
Miss Smith will try to address these issues to the best of our ability.  

9. If you continue to run into technical difficulties please send us an email and we will do our 
best to support you in resolving any issues that we can.  

10. We will be providing the opportunity on Thursday story time for children to meet with their 
class teacher as a class on teams. We are in the process of setting this up.  

11. If you feel your child would like more work, you can access Education City where there are 
fun activities and games to support your child’s learning. 

12. I will set up a folder for you to upload any other work your child has done in files on teams. 
Feedback will not be provided on this.  

13. We are very pleased to see that the children have settled in very well to online learning and 
are very good at unmuting and muting their microphone as requested.  

14. It is lovely to see so many of your children engaging fully in live lessons and having fun 
learning.  
 
 
Thank you once again, 
 
Mrs Frost and Miss Smith  

 


